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The regular meeting of the Permanent Council was conducted under the chairmanship of Ambassador Carmen Lomellin, Permanent Representative of the United States, and opened at 10:08 a.m.

1. Adoption of the order of business 

In response to a request by the delegation of Guatemala, the Permanent Council adopted the order of business, document CP/OD-1753/10, amended so that agenda item 2 was considered as agenda item 3.

2.
Report by the Chief of the Electoral Observation Mission conducted by the OAS in Colombia on March 14, 2010

Mr. Pablo Gutiérrez, Director, Department of Electoral Cooperation and Observation, Secretariat for Political Affairs, on behalf of Mr. Enrique Correa, Chief of the Electoral Observation Mission, presented a report on the activities carried out to monitor the legislative elections held in Colombia on March 14, 2010.


Ambassador Luis Alfonso Hoyos, Permanent Representative of Colombia, took the floor in that connection, thanking the Organization for its support and referring to the recommendations of the Electoral Observation Mission.


The delegations of Panama, United States, and Canada referred to the report presented, following which the Permanent Council took note thereof and requested that Mr. Gutiérrez ensure that its thanks were conveyed to Mr. Enrique Correa, Chief of the Electoral Observation Mission, and his team for the work carried out. 

3.
Report by the Secretary General on the Inter-American Democracy Charter (CP/doc. 4487/10)

OAS Secretary General José Miguel Insulza presented his report on the actions carried out, as indicated in General Assembly resolution AG/RES. 2480 (XXXIX-O/09), “on all cases in which action on his part is called for in the Charter of the Organization of American States (OAS) and the Inter-American Democratic Charter,” wherein he also reiterated the reflections made in his presentation to the Permanent Council on the Inter-American Democratic Charter in March 2007.  The presentation concluded with a proposal to continue the debate on the future of the Democratic Charter in the current regional context.


When the Secretary General had completed his report, the delegations of Mexico, Paraguay, Nicaragua, Dominican Republic, United States, Peru, Saint Kitts and Nevis, Canada, Argentina, Guatemala, Ecuador, Chile, Panama, Costa Rica, Venezuela, Paraguay, Uruguay, Brazil, and Nicaragua offered their reflections on this matter.


The Permanent Representative of Mexico, Ambassador Gustavo Albin, suggested that the Council begin, as an informal process open to all member states, a collective exercise of reflection on the application of the Charter.


The Permanent Council took note of the report presented by the OAS Secretary General on the promotion and strengthening of democracy:  follow-up to the Inter-American Democracy Charter, and of the comments and observations of the delegations.

4.
Presentation of the report of the Board of External Auditors  (CP/doc.4488/10)

Mr. James Millette, President of the Board of External Auditors of the OAS, presented the corresponding report, published as document CP/doc. 4488/10, emphasizing the existing imbalance between the level of revenue and the recurring costs of the Organization and the need to adopt measures to resolve the situation.


The Permanent Council took note of the report presented by the President of the Board of External Auditors and thanked Mr. Millette for his presentation on the financial situation of the Organization.  The Council also extended its thanks to the members of the Board of Auditors for their contributions and recommendations to improve and optimize the financial operations and management of the OAS General Secretariat.


5.
Presentation by the Secretary General on the situation of the budget for 2011

OAS Secretary General José Miguel Insulza referred to the situation of the budget for 2011, indicating that the existing deficit in the finances of the institution stemmed from an ongoing decline in revenue vis-à-vis increasing demand.  The Secretary General then referred to the different funds managed by the Secretariat, the difficulties faced, and the measures and actions taken.


The Secretary General then described his proposal to build a possible long-term solution to the structural deficit and for the preparation of the budget for 2011.  The presentation by the Secretary General was published, unabridged, as document CP/doc.4498/10.


The delegations of Mexico, Ecuador, United States, and Canada referred to the presentation by the Secretary General and also expressed appreciation for the report presented by the President of the Board of External Auditors.


The Permanent Council:

· Thanked the Secretary General for his presentation on the situation of the budget for 2011 and took note of the General Secretariat’s proposals to address it.

· Took note of the observations and recommendations of the member states in that regard.

· Recommended that the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs of the General Secretariat take into consideration the proposals by the member states, the Board of External Auditors, and the Secretary General in seeking a solution to the financial situation of the institution and in preparation for the special session of the General Assembly to be held in September 2010. 

6.
Presentation of the oral report on the Eighth Meeting of Ministers of Justice or of Other Ministers or Attorneys General of the Americas (REMJA VIII), by Mr. Boni Soares, Director of the Department of Assets Recovery and International Legal Cooperation, Ministry of Justice of Brazil – Request by the Permanent Mission of Brazil  (CP/INF.6036/10)
Mr. Boni Soares presented the report on the meeting held in Brasilia, Brazil, February 24 to 26, 2010, at which, he indicated, the Ministers of Justice or Attorneys General of the OAS member states had decided, inter alia, to continue consolidating hemispheric cooperation to resolve criminal matters by promoting and implementing international instruments in this area.

After the representatives of Brazil and the United States referred to the event and to the presentation by Mr. Soares, the Permanent Council took note of the report presented.
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Social Charter of the Americas. Request by the Permanent Mission of Brazil (CP/INF.6045/10)
In view of the time, the Permanent Representative of Brazil, Ambassador Ruy Casaes requested that consideration of this matter be postponed until the next meeting of the Council.  The Permanent Council agreed to this request.

8.
Other business
· The Chair referred to various logistical matters related to the holding of the fortieth regular session of the General Assembly, in Lima, Peru, in June 2010.  The Alternate Representative of Peru, Mr. Javier Prado, also referred to that matter.

· The Permanent Representative of Brazil, Ambassador Ruy Casaes, referred to the Brazil-CARICOM Summit, held in Brasilia, on April 26, 2010.

· The Permanent Representative of Ecuador, Ambassador Francisco Proaño, referred to the status of the negotiations for the Draft Inter-American Convention against Racism and All Forms of Discrimination and Intolerance.

· The Permanent Representative of Saint Kitts and Nevis, Ambassador Izben William, also referred to the above-mentioned Brazil-CARICOM Summit and, on behalf of the CARICOM member states, thanked the Government of Brazil for the efforts it was now making to strengthen cooperative ties.

· The Alternate Representative of the United States, Mr. Robert Armstrong, referred to the Truth Commission installed in Honduras and the launch of its work.

· The Permanent Representative of Antigua and Barbuda, Ambassador Deborah-Mae Lovell, thanked the Government of Brazil for the Summit held with CARICOM and also referred to the status of the negotiations for the Draft Inter-American Convention against Racism and All Forms of Discrimination and Intolerance.

· The Alternate Representative of Venezuela, Ms. Carmen Velásquez, also referred to the negotiation process for the Draft Inter-American Convention against Racism and All Forms of Discrimination and Intolerance.

· The Representative of Grenada, Ambassador Gillian Bristol, expressed appreciation to the Government of Brazil for establishing an embassy in her country.  She then referred to the negotiation process for the Draft Inter-American Convention against Racism and All Forms of Discrimination and Intolerance.

· The Alternate Representative of Trinidad and Tobago, Ms. Frances Seignoret, expressed appreciation to Brazil for the Summit held with the CARICOM members and indicated the view of her government regarding the Draft Inter-American Convention against Racism and All Forms of Discrimination and Intolerance.

· Ambassador Ruy Casaes, Permanent Representative of Brazil, again took the floor to refer to the deliberations on the Draft Inter-American Convention against Racism and All Forms of Discrimination and Intolerance.


Following the announcement by the Chair of the times that the meetings of the Committee on Hemispheric Security and the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs would be held, scheduled for that afternoon, at 2:25 p.m., the meeting was declared closed.
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�.	The statements are contained in the minutes of the meeting, document CP/ACTA1753/10.
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